Hot Line Number 143 - 21 May 2020

IMPORTANT Covid-19 news

We look forward to opening our bar this Friday and welcome all members and their guests to join others in the Lounge for convivial drinks and a catch-up after being socially isolated for so long. Bar processes, however, will not be as we knew them before Covid-19. We would appreciate your support for the processes listed at the end of this Hot Line.

All surfaces will be sanitized before each opening of the bar and all glassware will be put through the dishwasher twice.

These requirements are designed to prevent the spread of COVID-19, protecting your health, that of your family and other members.

The Bar will be opened from 4pm to 6.30pm on Fridays and Saturdays



Question (xxiii)

How much of a bowl must be beyond the side boundary of the rink before it is declared dead?

Answer

All the bowl must be outside the side boundary. If it is not, it is a line bowl. (Laws C19, 17.1.4)

Question (xxiv)

What happens when the jack is displaced by a bowl which has been played on an adjoining rink?

Sponsors

Now more than ever our sponsors need your support. When shopping at these businesses say, "Thank you from Burnside Bowling Club". Click on their logo on the club website to take you to the sponsor website.



Contact Nic if you are thinking of changing your vehicle.



Contact Brad Sinclair for all your paving, driveways, landscaping, asphalt, and concrete services















HOTEL





Bowls New Zealand Online Coaching Workshop Review (Graeme Rees)

Hi all. It is hard to believe that our 1-day Online Workshop was completed on Sunday. In many ways, it finished as quickly as it started. I am so proud to have been able to create and host this event, and are immensely thankful to everyone that participated, either as a speaker, attendee, or both! What started as a big, hairy audacious idea on the 13th March, quickly became something that helped run a Coaching Workshop that otherwise would not have gone ahead due to COVID-19. There was learning, laughter and relationships forged that I know will last long after any webinar that we hosted. All up 100 people participated, from over New Zealand, even now these numbers amazing me and by all accounts, it embodied the essence of what the Bowls NZ Performance team and I stand for, Nerves of Steel, so thank you! Many of you have asked what is next? Are we doing this again? How do we access the recordings? What did you learn? I have tried to answer all these below. Please take a minute to read, I am certain this is the start of great things together.

- Ongoing Events: Given the popularity of this Online Workshop we will be organising more events
 including 1-day sessions and power hours from June onwards. You will hear about these through our
 usual comms, newsletter and our website so make sure you keep your eye out and that we do not
 end up in your spam folder.
- Recordings: By far the most asked question we received was "Can we access the recordings?" The simple answer is YES! We will have shared links to all the sessions in the Workshop below: To listen just click on the links.
- Feedback: We value your feedback and ask that you take a couple of minutes to complete the online review forms by clicking on the following links:
- Morning Session Feedback Form: https://form.jotform.com/201188937317865
- Afternoon Session Feedback Form: https://form.jotform.com/201188912232854
- Online quiz Please complete to be updated or complete the first half of your Foundation Coaches qualification. https://form.jotform.com/201269382621857
- Understanding what you missed: Many of you were not able to join live on the day due to the 100-limit zoom caters for. See the program below and enjoy the presentations. If you have any questions, please email graeme@bowlsnewzealand.co.nz and I will pass them onto the presenters along with the ones we did not get to on the day.

Program

- ✓ John Quinn / Bruce Wakefield 10 to 11 am Mental Skills Blackjacks and Peter Belliss Coaching Players with a Disability. Link for the Recording of this Session https://vimeo.com/416962621
- ✓ Sharon Sims / Gayle Melrose 11am to 12pm Code of Ethics, BNZ player framework, Basic Delivery Rules and Etiquette. Link for the Recording of this Session https://vimeo.com/416944620
- ✓ Tom Houghton / Emily Robbins 1pm to 2pm Sport for everyone, Communication, Planning Coach Approach. Link for the Recording of this Session https://vimeo.com/416931821
- ✓ Evan Roberts / Nathanael Lucas 2pm to 3pm Performance Analysis Game Analysis and Technique / Match Analysis • Health and Safety and Planning • Chris Lander COVID-19 Link for the Recording of this Session https://vimeo.com/416876269

Loan Bowls

A big thank you to Tony Bennet and John Church for the upgrade to the Loan Bowls area with new Bowls Holders and shelving.

Bowls Canterbury News

Staff Update

It was with regret that the Board of Bowls Canterbury accepted the resignation of their CEO, Mel Tukapua on Monday. Mel has been at Bowls Canterbury for six years, three of them as CEO. Mel's contribution has been enormous and been responsible for some new successful initiatives while keeping the Centre the thriving hub of the sport in Canterbury. Mel is moving on to a role outside of sport which will be a fresh challenge for her. Mel's last day at Bowls Canterbury will be 12th June 2020.

As we all know sport is heading into challenging times in a changing and unknown environment. Amongst some of the changes that are known already are that there will be a reduction in funding from all sources. These changes will be felt in the short term and maybe even in the long term. The Board sees that Mel's departure will provide them with an opportunity to reassess and look strategically at how the Centre and the sport within the Centre is structured. To facilitate this the Board have appointed Lorraine McLeod as Centre Manager in a part time role. President Brian Barker said Lorraine has the experience we require to work with the Board to drive this review which is proven by her strong background in sport as well as bowls from her previous roles at Bowls New Zealand and Sport Canterbury. Subsequently Lorraine will relinquish her seat on the Bowls Canterbury Board.

At the AGM the Board will provide an update on this situation; including Lorraine's start date, In the meantime, we wish Mel well and thank her very much for the contribution she has made to bowls in Canterbury and hope that one day we will see her with a bowl in hand at a green somewhere.

AGM Details

Whilst at the present we are unable to gather together in groups larger than 10 people, we anticipate that this will be lifted prior to the Bowls Canterbury AGM and are intending to go ahead with our meeting to be held at 10.00am on Sunday 14th July at the Christchurch Bowling Club. All information relating to the AGM will be sent out next month.

Club Resilience Fund

We encourage our clubs to apply for the Resilience Fund offered by Sport New Zealand as announced earlier this month. Applications are open now from the Sport Canterbury website or at this link: https://www.sportcanterbury.org.nz/Sport-NZ-Community-Resilience-Fund-1

The Fund aims to deliver immediate funding to help regional and local organisations remain financially viable through the immediate period of disruption created by COVID-19. Clubs can apply for up to \$1000 for operating overhead costs during April, May, and June such as power, insurance, building security, audit fees etc

Applications are reviewed on a rolling basis, with applications <u>closing Friday 19 June.</u> If you have any questions regarding the Resilience Fund, please contact Emily Robbins on the contact details below.

Office & Shop Hours

The Bowls Canterbury Office and Shop is now open in Level 2 and will be operating on reduced hours. The new hours are as follows: - Monday – Thursday: 9am – 2pm, Friday – CLOSED

Staff will be in and out of the office during these times. If you are coming into the office, please call ahead to ensure staff are available. You will also be required to sign in upon arrival.

Staff contact details:

Mel Tukapua – 351 2080 or ceo@bowlscanterbury.co.nz Katie Griffiths – 351 2050 or marketing@bowlscanterbury.co.nz Emily Robbins – 351 2070 or development@bowlscanterbury.co.nz

Life Member; Jack Gillespie

The Staff and Board are saddened to hear of the passing of Bowls Canterbury Life Member, Jack Gillespie. Jack passed away on Monday 11th May 2020. Jack was not only a Life Member of Bowls Canterbury but also at Woolston Park Bowling Club where he was also the Woolston Park BC longest standing member. Jack was a heavily involved with the Bowls Canterbury Match Committee between the 1980's through to the late 1990's. This involved organising and running most of the Bowls Canterbury Tournaments.

Due to Alert Level 2, the family has already held a private funeral and hope that people are able to remember Jack in your own way during this time. Messages can be sent to the Gillespie family, c/-PO Box 111-01, Christchurch 8443. A eulogy from Jack's funeral can be read on our website on the following link: http://bowlscanterbury.co.nz/news/life-member-jack-gillespie/

WELCOME to PATRONS

COVID-19 LEVEL 2 REGULATIONS AND COMMON SENSE REQUIREMENTS

- Please do not visit the club if you are even slightly unwell or have recently been ill
- Please sanitise your hands upon entering the Lounge
- Follow the safe Social Distancing rule
- Please take a seat (max of 3 people per table)
- · Bar Leaners will not be available as they will not permit safe distancing
- The bar person will record your name in a register. Part of being able to trace people movements if required by Government agencies.
- You cannot order at the bar the volunteer bar person will take your order at the table
- Your order will be delivered to the central table for you to uplift
- A bar tab will be kept of the drinks you order, and we ask that you settle this tab before you leave.
 Note we strongly prefer that you pay your tab by EFTPos.
- · Please return your glassware to the usual place after every jug, handle, or wine,
- You will receive clean glassware with every new order

GUIDELINES FOR BAR STAFF

COVID-19 LEVEL 2 REQUIREMENTS AND HOUSE POLICY

- Customers cannot be served at the bar
- Customers must be seated
- · Orders taken at the table
- Complete the bar tab before filling an order
- Orders delivered to Central table to be uplifted by customer
- Customers will return their own glassware to normal place
- Use clean glassware for all repeat orders
- Where necessary remind customers to;
 - o Observe "social distancing"
 - o 3 persons per table
 - Cleanse hands
- Cleaning up
 - Please use rubber gloves for pre-washing glasses
 - o Run dishwasher twice for each load
 - o Return glassware to cabinets etc.
 - o Clean Cash Register and EFTPOS terminal using only water dampened cloths
 - o Clean all used tables and bar surfaces with cleansing spray
 - o Place all used bar cloths in bag for cleaning
- Please ensure patrons pay their tab before leaving